[image: image1.emf]    Aquabladz New Plymouth    January 2015     Hi Everyone     Well th e last   month   has gone very quickly, with a very successful  month of racing  and training .     The highlight has to be   Charlotte Webby  qualifying for the World Swimming  Champs in Russia   2015 . The  qualification round was in Perth on the 31/01/15  and Char finished 4 th   in the Australia/NZ block, beating the closest kiwi by about  8 minutes. This is a fantastic effort and it just highlights what can be achieved   with hard work   from a provincial area.     Ju lian  spent time in Australia over December training with the NZ team and had  some solid swims at the Queensland State Champs.     The NZ Open water Champs were held in Taupo over the weekend of the 10 th   and 11 th   January 2015. We had Charlotte, Jordan Gadsby,  Natalie Walsh and  Aimee Daniels   competing in the NZ championship races .  In the 10km Char lotte   finished 2 nd   after battling hypothermia , which resulted in her being stuck in an  ambulance for a few hours. Jordan finished 4 th   in his Age Group and Natalie  Walsh   won her age Group.  Well - done   Nat on a first NZ title. On the Sunday the  5km event was raced where Jordan again finished 4 th . Natalie won her 2 nd   race of  the weekend and Aimee Daniels was 3 rd . A great effort team. Unfortuna t ely   Charlotte was too sick to race in the 5km event.     The club performed really well at the Wellington Champs from the 16  –   19  January, finishing 4 th   overall and we were the top club outside of Wellington.  Thank you to all the parents that assisted over the w eekend managing, cooking  and chaperoning the team. There were some new faces assisting for the first time  at a major meet, which was great to see.    

                         
 MINUTES OF SWIMMING TARANAKI INC
    BOARD MEETING

HELD ON TUESDAY 10 FEBRUARY 2015 AT 7.00PM, STRATFORD
PRESENT:  
Claire Weir, Sonia O’Connell, Chris Ogier, Denyse Salisbury, Jane Ryan, Murray Husson-How, Maree Collins, Robbie Low, Byron Reid, John Hooker and Lisa Cooper (Administrator). 

APOLOGIES:  Monique Sinclair

















O’Connell/Ryan
CARRIED
CONFIRMATION OF PREVIOUS MINUTES 

20 January 2015
Move these minutes be taken as read and accepted.


Salisbury/O’Connell
CARRIED

Matters Arising 

a)
LC Meet on 7 March in Hawera – Hawera have decided not to run this, as it is not financially   

                                                                viable due to the timing of the meet & possible lack of support.
b)
CS Representative – Byron Reid has accepted to be a second representative with Claire. 
c)
Date for calender meeting with selectors – Claire is currently in the process of sorting out the

           2015/16 calender.  Considering instigating Level One and Level Two meets to avoid the issue with 

           smaller clubs struggling to provide the necessary officials for a meet.
Move that the minutes of 20 January 2015 be taken as a true and correct record.











O’Connell/Low
CARRIED
FINANCIAL REPORT

a)
Move that the Cashflow Report and Profit and Loss Report for 31 January 2015 be taken as read and approved and that the following accounts be approved for payment.  

Ogier/Ryan

CARRIED

b)
Move these reports be adopted and be approved and payment of cheques 480831-841 paid after 20 January be approved.






Low/O’Connell
CARRIED
Accounts for Approval

Office Max – Administrator Office Setup






355.50
Warehouse Stationery – Administrator Office Setup





10.50
Janko Computers – creating Gmail account






51.00
Julie Owen – FC Spot Prizes








164.90
Julie Owen – January Wages








1662.88
Screen Art NP Ltd – FC Tee Shirts







949.56

TSB – SNZ Protest Fee increase to $100






50.00

Ninness Assoc – FC the timing team







255.16

Inland Revenue - PAYE for January





                 
459.95
Move the financial report be accepted as a true and correct record. 





Cooper/O’Connell    
CARRIED

RECORD OFFICERS REPORT 
Victorian Age Championship, Melbourne

Joshua Gilbert, 100m Breaststroke 1.12.15
17/12/14 
C Johnson
1.13.94   18/12/13

Joshua Gilbert, 200m Breaststroke 2.37.42
13/12/14  
Own

2.40.22    01/05/14

Wellington Summer Championships, Wellington

Girls 14-15 years

Kaitlyn Tippett, 200m Butterfly 2.24.08
18/01/15
Own

2.25.48
    16/12/13

Boys 16 years & over

Daniel Bell, 50m Butterfly 24.98

16/01/15
Own

25.02       09/04/14

Certificates to be signed and sent out to clubs.

Move the report circulated be accepted and taken as a true and correct record.










Low/O’Connell
CARRIED

REGISTRAR’S REPORT – no report however it was discussed about the importance of sending reports so that the correct information can be entered into the database to ensure that swimmers can be entered into meets. An e-mail will be sent out stating what is required from the clubs.
TECHNICAL

a)
No report – Robbie has requested a list of officials from all clubs.  This list needs to state their level and also whether they are financial members. Then a list will be compiled so that everyone knows who is qualified and can be used during a meet to ensure that it is sanctioned. Clubs please submit your list of officials that are financial and non-financial to Lisa for compiling.
TARANAKI EVENTS

a)
Taranaki Masters 
Maree Collins would like everyone’s assistance in marketing this as a great way to promote swimming at all levels.  Sonia to send flyer on to Seals and East End. Flyer and registration details have been posted to the Swimming Taranaki website.
b)
Taranaki Club Relay Trophies 
An e-mail is to be sent out to clubs, for them to send on to their members, requesting donations from clubs, families or individuals for new age relay trophies.  Lisa/Claire to get estimated costs for this.









Weir/Ryan
CARRIED
NATIONAL EVENTS 
a)
NZ Opens – Team Manager, Claire Weir
b)
NAGS – Byron to ask at Aquabladz for Team Manager interest

c)
NZ Short Course – Byron Reid expressed his interest as Team Manager

d)
NZSTCA – Yes to applying for funding for our Bronze and above accredited coaches.









Low/Reid
CARRIED

STRATEGIC PLAN
a)
Structure of Board – Claire is still working on this document.
b)
Bi-monthly meetings – It was discussed about changing from monthly meetings to bi-monthly.  Meetings to discuss big items, events and constitution with a memo sent out monthly to advise of operational matters.  If no reply is received from members regarding issues in the memo then it can be taken as acceptance.
c)
KPI’s – changes to be made as discussed and then document to be put within our strategic plan.
CLUB REPORTS
IGW – Officials urgently required for this weekend. Chris Ogier offered his assistance and Jane provided

          with other names to request assistance from.
Highlands – Swim meet this weekend was a great day, Inglewood joined in with them.Okato meet on 22nd 


March and Inglewood 1st March.
HAW – Had a great carnival, brilliant day and lovely weather.

Stratford – Had 2 swimmers attend the zonal meet.
AQB – See attached report
General Business – 
a)   
A congratulations letter is to be sent to Charlotte Webby for her recent World Champs qualification.

b)
Zac Reid and Josh Gilbert are currently part of the SNZ team going to the Age groups meet in Sydney.  Team is to be formalised on 8th March.

c)
Administration to look into enabling Swimming Taranaki to do internet banking.
Meeting Closed:  8.30pm
NEXT MEETING

7.00pm Tuesday 21st April 2015
Signed as a true and correct record...............................................................Chairperson
                                                            …...........................................................Date
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We had a number of children posting qualifying times at Wellington Champs for Junior Nationals and NAGS, with the highlight being Zac Reid posting a qualifying time for the NZ Age Group team to the Australian Age Nationals in April. The final team will be named at the beginning of March. 
There were two very successful camps run over the last week of the school holidays. One in Rotorua run by Sue and the other was a home-based camp run by Stan. By all accounts they were very productive and a heap of fun. Thank you to all that assisted with the camps.


It is a busy time over the next few months with the Zonal meet on the 8th of February in Auckland. This is broadcast live on sky sport 4 over 2 sessions. Competing for the Aquaknights team from Aquabladz NP is Charlotte Webby, Elliot Lundon-Moore, Julian Weir, Jenna Barrett, Daniel Bell, Kaitlyn Tippett, Zac Reid and Oisin Quinn. 

This is further proof of the clubs development with this group and there are a number of others who are only just off the pace. I have no doubt that the recent success of Charlotte and Julian has played a big part in the development of these swimmers.

They can see it can be done from home and they are all steeping up. This will have a flow on effect with the other swimmers and keep lifting the club further up the NZ rankings.
A big thanks to all those involved in our region. All the effort and time put in helps our swimmers race against the best in not only NZ, but also overseas.

TECHNICAL MATTERS

On the technical front we are going to become very busy. Central Swimming Champs are coming up and it would be great to have some officials assisting at this meet. I have put out a request, which I hope will garner some support.
Please consider putting your name forward to qualify or assist as an official. We need officials to run our meets, not only at a club level, but at a Taranaki level also. If you wish to help or discuss anything please give me a call, or approach me at the pool.

Thanks to everyone for their efforts over the last year. 

I am looking forward to the next few months.
Regards

Byron
2

